
The Wilmington Township, Mercer County Board of Supervisors held a meeting with the New 

Wilmington Borough Council on Monday, February 24, 2025, at the New Wilmington Borough Building.  

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m., with Cherry Poteet, Janet Robb, John Geidner, Tracy 

O’Neill, Brad Latimer, Matt Arena, Frank Verterano, Joshua Kalp, Kristen Johnson, Joe Whiting, Cindy 

Black, William McConnell, and Donald Bolinger present. 

How many EDUs is the township requesting flow for?  134 initially with population growth built into the 

number, raising it to 161. 

How much of our original 24,000 gallons of flow are available for the current project?  According to the 

537 Plan, 10,600 gpd are not being used.  This number is only a projection. 

Does the township plan to construct a master meter? Yes, it will be included in the sewer project cost. 

Will the capital charge’s figure per 1000 gallons per day as listed in the current agreement change?  The 

borough will recalculate what an updated figure will be for the agreement. 

The borough requested that if the township does not use all its requested capacity, could the borough 

take it back if it would be needed by them in the future?  The township would be open to this if the 

capacity is boughten back. 

Will there be a tap fee from the borough outside of the capacity charge?  No. 

Can verbiage be added to the agreement to allow for a 60-day period in which the borough would notify 

the township of any change in user fees?  This will be added.  

Can the township include 3 homes located in Wilmington Township, Lawrence County into their project?  

Yes.  An agreement will need developed between the townships. 

Can the township use deduct meters for individuals wanting to deduct water usage from their wells?  

This should not be a problem.  However, Brad Latimer will investigate the meters further. 

Would the borough consider a flat fee?  This will be considered, however, would not be needed in the 

event deduct meters are utilized. 

Brad Latimer requested that if the Borough will be used to read the meters, that the meter type would 

be consistent with theirs. 

The meeting ended at 3:49 p.m. 

 


